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9546 Brandywine Rd. Northfield Center Township, Ohio 44067
Phone (330) 467-7646		Fax (330) 650-0815	www.northfieldcenter.com
	FISCAL OFFICER			     TRUSTEES			INTERIM ADMINISTRATOR	
    Andy LaGuardia	                 Richard A. Patz, Chair	                   Jim Honsberger CPA
Richard H. Reville, Vice-Chair
Russell F. Mazzola, Trustee

TRUSTEE REGULAR MEETING 
 MARCH 6, 2023 
7:00 P.M.    

	

	


The public was notified of this meeting by Facebook, an e-mail Sunshine Law Notice to the Meeting Notification List , information placed on the Township’s website, and the electronic sign.  

THE CHAIR CALLS THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7P.M.
[bookmark: _Hlk92534602][bookmark: _Hlk92192356] Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE was recited.

Special Guest & Presentation – Summit County Sheriff Candy Fatheree presented prepared remarks for the Trustees.

A. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
1. Sheriff – Lt. Rimedio reviewed his monthly recap of February 2023 activities in the township 
2. Fire Chief – Chief Ripley reviewed his monthly recap of February 2023 activities in the township
3. Service Director – Trustee Patz reviewed a monthly recap of February 2023 activities in the township
4. County Engineer – Eugene Wilson updated the Trustees on the Olde 8 repaving project that started preliminary work today and also commented on a Traffic Study made in Fall 2022 at the intersection of Olde 8 and Valley View Rd.  The Trustees had a number of comments and questions for Mr. Wilson, including a request for details of turn lanes proposed at Olde 8 and Twinsburg Rd.; whether the Olde 8 repaving project will include widening of both lanes and whether the work will begin at the southern section of Olde 8 at the Boston Heights border and proceed northward to E. Highland Rd.  The Trustees also asked Mr. Wilson about how to be request the Engineers assistance with striping for the new Safety & Administration Building on Olde 8 and for placement of new flashing signs announcing location of outcoming safety vehicles and notifications for vehicular traffic – “Do Not Block Drive”  
5. Township Administrator – The Interim Administrator recently notified of an ODOT 271 Maintenance project in Summer/Fall 2023 that will result in a 5 day closure of Brandywine Rd.  Also brief discussion of Zoning & Assistant Inspector meetings for enforcement efforts and utilizing the zoning logs and a request to assist Trustee Mazzola with any pivot table needed to summary the zoning log.  Lastly, the notice from the News Leader that 3.22.23 will be the last print version of the paper News Leader.
6. Zoning – Asst. Zoning Inspector Flauto reviewed the zoning log and current efforts and activities for enforcement activities, including those cases that have been filed in court, those cases that are imminent to be filed and other related activities.

B. COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. Communications – no representative report
2. Parks and Recreation – no representative report
3. Safety Services – no representative report
4. Stormwater Management – Trustee Patz reported on stormwater activities relating to Beechwood/Cherry/Norwood Estates stormwater flows toward the Spitzer property.
5. Olde Town Hall – Committee Chair Rolfe Gripp asked all committee members to stand and be recognized.  He then presented prepared remarks to the Trustees concluding with a recommendation to the Trustees to consider a levy for the future upkeep and improvement of the building at an amount ranging from $50,000 - $75,000 per year.  The Trustees had questions for Mr. Gripp and thanked the committee for their continuing efforts in this visioning process. 
C. PUBLIC COMMENTS – Comments will be limited to Township residents and must relate to the items included in this Agenda.
Mr. Lorenzo LaGuardia made a brief presentation on the first known settler of the Northfield area – Isaac Bacon.  Lorenzo completed his remarks with the notation that he is a proud resident of Northfield Center.  The Trustees and audience received his presentation with gratitude and thanked Lorenzo for his work.  The Trustees also presented Lorenzo with a Proclamation that was read aloud.  A copy of the Proclamation is included with these minutes.

Other public comments included:
·  a resident asking about Township authority to restrict vendors from placing advertising and notifications on the outside of her mailbox.  The Trustees referred the resident to the Post Office officials.
· a resident asking about the status of the new Safety & Administration Building – Trustee Mazzola provided a thorough update on the 95% complete status including the uncertainty of final completion and moving due to a critical piece of equipment that is not yet received due to contractor supply chain issues; and a brief review of current budget to actual on the building.  Trustee Mazzola directed the Interim Admin to provide an update to the Trustees of all budget/actual information on the building and then to the eventual publishing of this verified information on the township website with updated photos.
· A resident asked about the Township plans to increase hardcopy local township news for residents in light of the News Leader print version discontinuance.  Trustee Mazzola will contact the communications committee to discuss ideas in this regard.
· Julie D’Lisio commented about the NordoniaNews.net and the b-weekly printing of this news with distribution at several locations in the community.
· 
D. [bookmark: _Hlk125298270]MOTIONS/RESOULUTIONS
1) Consent Agenda - All matters under the Consent Agenda area considered by the Board of Trustees to be routine and will be enacted by one motion.  Any Trustee may remove an item from the Consent Agenda by request. No second is required for removal of an item.  Items removed for separate discussion will be considered after the motion to approve the Consent Agenda.
	Organizational Items:
a) The Chair requests a Motion to approve/or dispense with the reading of the minutes of the Trustees Regular Meeting of February 6, 2023.
b) The Chair requests a Motion to approve/or dispense with the reading of the minutes of the Trustees Special Meeting (Mainly Executive Session) of February 15, 2023
c) The Chair requests a Motion to approve/or dispense with the reading of the minutes of the Trustees Special Meeting of February 28, 2023
d) The Chair requests a Motion to authorize the Fiscal Officer to draw current warrants/vouchers totaling $227,838.87 to meet current expenditures.
e) The Chair requests a Motion to acknowledge receipt of the Bank Reconciliations for the month of February 2023, received March 1, 2023.
f) The Chair requests a Public Hearing before the April 3, 2023, Regular Trustee Meeting for the proposed zoning text amendments regarding: box trucks; removing the T-C Section from existing Chapter 350 to be its own chapter; mailbox regulations; short term rental liability insurance & definitions for “construction vehicle” and “storage”.
g) The Chair requests authorization to allow Zoning correspondence to be sent via certified mail or FedEx to ensure receipt by the intended recipient.  Currently, some items sent via certified mail are received back by the Township as undelivered.   
The Chair requests a motion to approve all items on the consent agenda.
	Trustee Reville moves, Trustee Mazzola seconds.
		Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

2. The Chair requests Resolution 23/3-6A to:  Adopt the 2023 Permanent Appropriations in the amount of $9,179,098 as presented. 
	Trustee Mazzola moves; 	Trustee Reville seconds.
         		Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

3. The Chair requests Resolution 23/3-6B to:  Authorize the following Service Township equipment to be placed for sale by auction: Walker mower fertilizer unit, Genesis Power unit and tools. 
	Trustee Reville moves; 			Trustee Mazzola seconds.
         		Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes
4. [bookmark: _Hlk92699003]The Chair requests  Resolution 23/3-6C to: authorize the purchase of a CAT 305 Mini Hydraulic Excavator under the State of Ohio Bid program at an amount not to exceed $95,000 – based on specifications included in the Oct. 5, 2022 quotation.  No down payment is needed.  The fiscal officer is also directed to prepare a purchase order for this transaction and to charge account 04-A-04.   
	Trustee Reville moves; Trustee Mazzola seconds.
Discussion: Trustees Reville and Patz made comments about the versatility that this new equipment provides for important work within the township and that this equipment replaces older equipment that has been recently sold.  It was also noted that the proceeds from the sale of the older equipment are similar to the cost of this new equipment.
[bookmark: _Hlk124262279][bookmark: _Hlk121235213]         		Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

5. FISCAL OFFICER REPORTS AND COMMENTS – Andy LaGuardia updated the Trustees about current investment amounts and rates of return for StarOhio and possible alternative safe investments thru our current bank Huntington.  The Trustees desired further information and investment plans asap. 
6. TRUSTEES REPORTS AND COMMENTS – no comments
7. The Chair requests a Motion to enter Executive Session to discuss legal and personnel matters at 8:23pm.
Trustee Reville moves; Trustee Mazzola seconds.
		Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

Present in Executive Session include the Trustees, Fiscal Officer and the Interim Administrator.
The Executive Session ended at 9:52pm with the announcement by Trustee Patz that no decisions or actions were taken during the Executive Session.

8. THE CHAIR REQUESTS A MOTION FOR ADJOURNMENT 
Trustee Reville moves;  Trustee Mazzola seconds.
        	 Roll Call: Richard A. Patz, yes ; Russel F. Mazzola, yes; Richard H. Reville, yes

     	The meeting adjourned at 9:53p.m.

 February 2023 Service department report March 6th
2023
HIGH POINTS
Rebuilt 2 township Entrance to the township signs
Listed for auction equipment 2 excavators , Bob Cat 836 with successful results
The service crew has 39 hours labor in the new safety center working members of the Fire Department
Installing window treatments, Video systems, intercom system speakers
[image: ][image: ]Cold weather salt & snow sheriff call out for service 24.5hrs
Hot & cold patching 36.5 hrs WITH THE WARM WEATHER AGGRESSIVE ROAD [image: ]MAINATENANCE PLAN
Serviced plowing equipment oil changes greased,
Prioritized the catch basins requiring repair cleaning prior to starting the 2023 road paving projects
In the process in upgrading GPS net work fleet program
Tim Black is working on finalizing 2023 landscape grass cutting contract
2/9/23 service department was called out at 11:48 pm to assist with large tree that came down blocking Vesta ave
Temporary repair to the fire department roof



STORM WATER,
In march of 2022 we started working with Spitzer A team and the county to clear roots and debris in the storm drain from Norwood Lake Cherry Beechwood area.
Two weeks ago we completed first phase of the project. The Spitzer property where we first discovered the root blockage in March Of 2022 was cleared of roots February 16th
2023. Once the obstruction was cleared on the Spitzer parcel the township contracted with the sewer contractor to video the rest of the line or until unfortunately additional roots were discovered further west of where we were working those property owner fare being notified by the county of there responsibility.
Once we are assured the storm water system is functioning and the road has correct drainage we have plans to add those streets into the paving program.

Report of the Olde Town Hall Committee
To The Northfield Center Township Trustees
March 6, 2023
The Olde Town Hall Committee has held several meetings to discuss potential future use of the Olde Town Hall. It became clear that options would be dependent on future ownership of the building. Three possible actions were evident and discussed with community members:
1. Sell the building: a deed restriction on demolition could significantly reduce the sale price.
2. Donate the building: it may be difficult to find a non-profit that could afford building maintenance.
3. Keep the building in the Township's name: this would require an initial, modest tax levy for 10 years to provide building maintenance and offer resident use,
Many residents polled expressed a desire to keep the building under Township ownership. Our recommendation is to propose a levy of less than 1 mil to provide $50,000 or more a year, at an approximate cost of $50 - $60 per household each year, on the November 2023 ballot. This levy should provide sufficient income to maintain the building (maintenance and utility costs estimated to be $6,000 a year), earnest seed money for contributory percentage of grant money, upgrades to the building such as bathrooms, an elevator upgrade, replacing the balcony, compliance with ADA requirements, ramps, and perhaps hiring a part-time caretaker.
[image: ]The committee makes this proposal for consideration by the Trustees. The committee has received many recommendations for possible future use of the building and believes the decision of ownership will help determine future building use.
Preliminary Recommendation of The Olde Town Hall Committee to the Board of Trustees
March 6, 2023
The Olde Town Hall Committee recommends introducing a levy on the November ballot for less than 1 mil to generate $50,000 or more a year: estimated to be approximately $50 - $60 annually for the average Northfield Center homeowner, or a flat fixed amount per home levy. The funds would be used solely for the operation of the Olde Town Hall Building. We recommend a 10-year term that could be renewable.
The committee believes there is sufficient community interest to retain ownership of the Olde Town Hall through approval of a modest levy and provide the community an opportunity to determine future use of their historic building. Hopefully, residents will decide to maintain The Olde Town Hall so that it may serve our community and remain a vibrant part of the Northfield Center Township community for many years to come.
Respectfully submitted,
The Olde Town Hall Committee
Rolfe W. Gripp Chairperson



     The Northfield Center Township Trustees would like to  acknowledge Lorenzo LaGuardia,
     an eighth grader at St. Barnabas school, for his research and effort in doing a school project 
     on Mr. Isaac Bacon, the first settler of Northfield Center Township. 

      The Trustees would also like to thank Lorenzo for presenting his project at the Trustee 
      Meeting held on Monday, March 6, 2023 and sharing with all in attendance.

    
       Sincerely,  The Trustees of Northfield Center Township


____________________	_________________________	______________________
Rick Patz, Chair		Richard Reville, Vice Chair		Russell Mazzola
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